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Cottage Street School PTO Membership Meeting
Minutes from December 1st, 2011 
Meeting began at 7:00 p.m. adjourned at 7:45 p.m.

21 members present 
Introductions

Approved November 3rd minutes by voice
Committee updates:
a) Barnes & Noble Night (11/20/11) Was a big success. We enjoy this event because it is one of the few events that brings all 3 elementary schools together. C.S.S. had a big showing of support.
b) Family Dance (12/9/11) Only 9 Days away. We have paid the deposit for the DJ. Lifetouch will be loaning us some informal back drops and other props for families to take pictures with. An area will be set up for families to Bring Their Own Camera and take holiday pictures. Kohls will be sending 5 volunteers to help out with the event. People were asked to bring treats for the night. The PTO will provide water but no food.

c) Coupon Book sales – Sold 135 books for ~$1,600 for PTO. Books not purchase for the most part were returned.
d) Holiday Gift giving/brick sales – Fliers went home. This year we are using the the Brick fundraiser as our primary gift for teachers. This will be organized by the room parents. There will be an update going out about gift giving to teachers and the new requirements/limitations being placed on these gifts.

e) Drama – (Mark Your Calendar 3/15/12) This year’s Musical will be “THWACKED” which is a blend of The Frog Prince and Chicken Little. There will be lots of singing in this production. Also there will be less need for back stage hands and more for onstage. We will work with FAME again.
f) Theme – Each class will pick a state and come up with a list of clues for other classes to guess their state. The first class to guess the right state will have their name placed on up on a board. At the end of the year the class which receives the most points will receive a prize. 

The Quilter will be working on the quilt to commemorate “America The Beautiful”

g) Popcorn Fridays – The machine is not working as well as it should. We are looking at replacing it either by trading it in or purchasing a new one.

Principal’s report:
Kevin  

Coat Drive – For school will be from December 5th through the 16th so look through your closets to see is there are any gently used coats that no longer fit which you could donate to our drive. Any coat will do and all coats will be cleaned by Anton’s cleaners.

Weather Bug – Looking at putting a weather station (cost $5,500) on the roof of CSS. Right now we are looking for area businesses to donate funds to help purchase the weather station.

We received our Recycle bin and it is now placed in the parking lot. The Green tem will start learning what goes in to the bin and how to organize the recyclables.

School Council – Math Night for parents to learn how the children are being taught math in the school. The techniques which are used today may differ from when we learned math so the aim of this night is to explain to parents the current techniques used to teach our children math.

Common Core Standards – The teachers have been spending time aligning the CSS math core to the Common Core national standards. Since Massachusetts already has a high standard, our core is pretty close to the common core already. This is a transition year so while the students will still take the MCAS, the questions on the test this year will fall into three categories; current standard, common core, sample questions.
Andy
The Green team is growing week by week. We had 30 kids and now we are up to 50+ kids. We are looking at starting the compost bucket in the café but we need to discuss with the kids the right way to assist their peers in composting. We don’t want to have the Compost Police patrolling the Cafeteria.
Treasurer’s report:
Income:

Fun Fair

($150) down payment for Photo booth
Mainspring

$75 purchase food

Membership

$5,320 just under our budget

NStar


$3,043 more than 3X budget Great Job!!!

Expenses:

Family nights

$157 (Family Dance)

Programs

$1,501 (Geodomes just happened)
New Business:

Superintendent’s meeting – High school Principal will be giving a talk about the Blue ribbon award that the SHS received. SHS was one of only 2 high schools in Mass to win the award, the other was Boston Latin. 

Sharon Education foundation will be starting up their series of lectures with a focus on being more uplifting this year.

Redistricting – Info will be sent out to families that are affected. Telling them about the school that they will be attending next year and informing them of school community events so that the transitioning families can begin to meet and take part of their new community events.

We are still in need of a Chair person for the School Photo day as well as the bookfair.

Yearbook – not much to update at this time. Take pictures and start sending them in.

New PTO website www.cottagePTO.org is set up please bookmark it and visit it for all the PTO information.

PTO Meets the 1st Thursday of the month at 7:00pm in the Cottage Street School Library

Free Childcare is provided

Contact us at: CSSPTO@gmail.com
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